ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Allington Parish Council held on 19 August 2008 in Boscombe Working Men’s Club at 7.30 p.m.
Those Present:- 

Acting Chairman: Councillor M Brunton 

Councillor Mrs G Barnes

Councillor M Miles 

Councillor P Smith 

Councillor T Turner. 

District Councillor M Hewitt

Clerk: Mrs C Goodenough 

Members of the Public:-

Messrs Hill, Paye, Pountain, Wheller, & Willis, Mesdames Whitehouse and Willis.

Members of the Public were invited to speak, prior to the commencement of meeting on matters of concern.
O/L Planning Application S/2008/1316 1 Bourne View

Mr Paye spoke regarding the above, says there is insufficient parking allowed for in addition to the existing property. Highways department had objected to previous proposals for Bourne View development on grounds of access onto A338. The access road is subsiding and is in a bad state of repair. Builder’s delivery vehicles to site would affect the boundaries of other properties in Bourne View.

Cllr Miles stated he had received 6 representations objecting to the planning application

Mrs Whitehouse had environmental concerns regarding an oak tree on the site. Will it need to be felled; is there a tree preservation order?

Messrs Wheller and Pountain both expressed parking concerns regarding the property and Bourne View in general. Many houses have more than one car parked in the street and SDC refuse vehicles can only drive as far as 3 Bourne View as they can’t get access to Nos 1 & 2
A suggestion was made about a Residents Parking Scheme but Cllr Hewitt advised this would mean residents would have to pay for parking permits.

Mrs Willis explained that she was a member of the family of the deceased owner of 1 Bourne View and the Executors are dealing with the O/L planning consent – not the family. 
The general consensus from the Public was to OBJECT to the Application

Acting Chairman Councillor Brunton opened the meeting at 7.46p.m. 

1. APOLOGIES

Chairman: Councillor Mrs S Borrett, Councillor R Kitson, Councillor Wren (County & District) 
2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING held on 20th July 2008 were agreed and signed as a true record

3. MATTERS ARISING. The Clerk advised the Council that Cllr Kitson’s absence was the fifth in succession
4.  COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS

District Councillor Hewitt reported that there was a certain amount of confusion regarding the Unitary Authority but it was early days. It still looks as if Allington will be linked with Bulford but the Bourne Valley Alliance would be able to represent and speak for the Parish on 1 or 2 Area Boards.
The Local Development Framework consultation suggests the majority of new houses in the area will be located in Amesbury and Old Sarum. As a consequence the final size of Amesbury may be too large for just 2 members to represent it so it could be divided and part go to Bulford. 

Additional financial resources S.106 or R2 money may be available for Allington.

Bourne Valley Youth Project is going ahead and if transport is purchased could take young people from Allington and the Bourne Valley to activities such as play areas, swimming etc.

The Bourne Valley Alliance will need a financial contribution from the Parish towards administrative expenses. To be discussed by APC at 16 September meeting.

The scheme for Delegation to Parish Councils was explained but Cllr Hewitt understands that no small villages are taking part yet. Newton Tony is to have a talk (date unknown) by Richard Munroe (co-ordinator) and if convenient perhaps Allington members might also attend. Clerk to make enquires of Newton Tony.
5. NOTICEBOARDS
The Clerk advised that the previous Clerk had missed the July deadline date for a SWAG application. The next tranche is November; she will submit the application in good time for this

6. PLANNING

a. Planning Applications received

S/2008/1316 O/L Planning consent 1 Bourne view
The Council fully discussed this application and the majority of members objected to the proposal. An objection response was to be made to SDC for the following reasons. 
· Overdevelopment

· Insufficient provision for parking

· Highway access from Bourne View onto A338 would increase – Highways Department have commented on this in other Bourne View applications

· Condition of the road in Bourne View

The Council also asked that a comment that “insufficient parking within Bourne View is causing problems and this need to be addressed before planning consent is considered” be made with the objection

S/2008/1350 Hot Tub, 2 Bishops Reach No Objection 

7. FINANCE

a. Breakdown of expenditure/income since last meeting presented and agreed and cheques signed
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Cllr Barnes stated that a card and presentation from the Councillors had been made to Tom Ridout, the retiring Parish Clerk, who had been with the Council since April 1993. A letter of thanks from Tom had been received by the Clerk and was read to the meeting. It was agreed that a formal letter of thanks from the Council should be sent by the Chairman.
Cllr Smith spoke on behalf of Cllr Kitson and said how nice the Playpark looked now that the new equipment was installed. It was agreed that a letter of thanks would be sent to Mr Bowden for his hard work on this scheme, at the end of this year’s contract. 
Cllr Smith stated the right hand side of the Ford looked unkempt and could it be maintained like the left hand side? Cllr Hewitt advised that before Mr Bowden is asked to include this area within his contract that the Council should find out who owns the land (MOD/ owners of Escorial/ Riverstones/ Chapel Cottage?) as it should be their responsibility.
Cllr Turner advised that he had walked all the footpaths in the Parish, and most were passable. He reported that the signpost for the footpath at Cloudlands Farm had disappeared and he would report these issues to WCC

Cllr Miles reported that the Telephone Box at Bourne View had been vandalised- yet again!

Cllr Mrs Barnes suggested that the Council discuss parking issues at Bourne View in more depth at the September meeting, - agreed to be an Agenda item.
The Clerk reported 
· The next RoSPA/ Playsafety inspection of the Playpark would be in September. 
· The Report regarding Delegation to Town and Parish Councils was currently circulating and this would be an Agenda item in September. 
· Most Parish books and archives had been received from the retiring Clerk but some minute books etc were missing. (see Appendix A) The retiring Clerk has been asked about this and the County Record Office will be approached to check what has been deposited there.
· An e-mail address allingtonparish@btinternet.com has been set up for the Parish Council; this is separate from the Clerk’s personal email address. The email system for notifications to members was working well and could all members send “read receipts” so the Clerk knows the email has been read. Important information will be disseminated this way leaving the circulation of “Bedtime Reading” for bulky routine general reading.

· A suggestion that photos of the Council and Clerk are put on the village notice boards and website is to be discussed at the September meeting.
· A full report on updating financial procedures followed by the Council will be prepared by the Clerk and presented at the September meeting.
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING Tuesday 16 September 2008, at 7.30 p.m. at Boscombe Working Men’s Club
There being no further business the Acting Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m.
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